
Parkmore Primary School 

IMPORTANT DATES

March

25th House Cross Country

26th Assembly

26th Dream to Lead - SRC

27th Fizz Kids Science P-Y2

April

2nd House Athletics Day - whole school

3rd Grandparents/Special Person Day - P-Y2

3rd FoodBank Colour Run - whole school

4th Final Assembly including Easter Raffle 2.00pm 

4th Last Day of Term 1 - dismissal 2.30pm

22nd First day of Term 2

May

1st District Cross Country - qualified students 

2nd District Cros Country back-up day

SEE  PAGE FOLLOWING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

FOR TERM DATES.

Dear Parents and Carers

BEAP
It was wonderful to see and hear the BEAP Future Problem Solving team
officially open our Bee Safe Garden. There was a large number of local
community members including John Mullahy, our Deputy Mayor,
Mortgage Buzz, Lions Club of Nunawading, Lions Club of Box Hill, Rotary
Club, Nunawading Community Gardens, Bunnings, Monash University,
Staff and students from Wantirna College, FPS Australia Executive
director, our fabulous parents, staff and students. 

Principal's Report

The Parkmore
Pulse

March 21st Term 1
Edition 04

Excellence
Resilience

Responsibility
Respect

Inclusiveness

( C )  T H E   P A R K M O R E  P U L S E   2 0 2 5  • P A R K M O R E  P R I M A R Y  S C H O O L

Next Assembly
Wednesday 26, 2025 at 9.00am

Please be seated prior to the start

IMPORTANT : Students must
attend class prior to assembly to

have the roll marked
The Bee Hotels are now installed in the garden and all our classes visit
the garden to help maintain the garden through their Watering, Weeding
and Monitoring week. The pride and joy and regular discussions are the
number of Blue Banded Bees in the garden as well as trying to identify the
other visiting native bees in the garden. 



Since the grand opening, the team have been invited to speak at the Rotary Club and Lions
Club and even more exciting, it has been announced that they team are finalists for the
Chanel 7 Young Achievers Award. 
The team are also raising funds to cover their competition entry, flights and accommodation
at the World Championships where they will be representing our school and Australia. If
you are able to help them, please do this by donating to their GoFundMe page
https://gofund.me/ebc772c8

  Principal’s Report  -
continued

NAPLAN

NAPLAN testing has now finished, and we will resume our usual timetable. Thank you to all
our students, staff and families for making this period calm and supportive. All our staff
have worked carefully to make sure that our students do not feel stressed or anxious about
the tests. As a school we use formative test results in the classroom supported other
assessments such as the PAT testing and F&P to understand what each and every
students knows in order to plan for learning growth. The NAPLAN tests are only one part of
a much bigger assessment program to help understand students learning needs.

School Council

Thank you to those parents who have completed a nomination form to be part of our
fabulous School Council.
We held our AGM on the 17th of March and officially welcomed our new parent members.
After the nominations and votes, I am pleased to announce that Keith Niven will continue as
our School Council President.

https://gofund.me/ebc772c8
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J o d i e  D o b l e
P R I N C I P A L

Assembly
Its always very sad when we have to miss an assembly but unfortunately NAPLAN took
over last week. Our SRC are out next Wednesday but we are planning on still running our
assembly.
On April the 4th, our last day of term, we will hold our final Term One Assembly starting at
2pm. 
All students will be dismissed at the end of assembly at 2.30pm. If you cannot collect your
child at 2.30pm, please book into our OSHC- Theircare Phone: 0401 130 053 Email:
parkmore@theircare.com.au, Website: www.theircare.com.au

Ready To Learn
A gentle reminder to all our families and guardians that our doors open at 8.45am when we
commence the ready to learn period. During this time, students will organise themselves for
the start of the first teaching and learning period guided by their teacher. All students
should be in class before the music commences at 8.55am.

mailto:parkmore@theircare.com.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.theircare.com.au%2F&data=05%7C02%7CJodie.doble%40education.vic.gov.au%7C08b21614210a460f378c08dd62bfb002%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638775297764256765%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=dKiYkRbXIEOvomCPjoL4BA%2BLdh7GYhjunkGjdk4zna4%3D&reserved=0


 2025
Dates for Your Diary

Term dates for 2025

TERM 1
Tuesday, January 28 (staff only)

Wednesday January 29 - students first day
Friday, April 4 - last day of term

TERM 2
Tuesday, April 22 - first day of term 

Friday, July 4 - last day of term

TERM 3
Monday, July 21- (teachers only)

Tuesday, July 22 (students first day)
Friday, September 19 - last day of term

TERM 4
Monday, October 6- first day of term

Thursday, December 18 - last day of term
 - for students

Friday, December 19 (staff only)

Public Holidays in 2025

TERM 1
Monday, March 10 - Labour Day

TERM 2
Monday, April 20 - Easter Monday

Friday, April 26 - ANZAC Day
Monday, June 9 - Labour Day

TERM 3
nil

TERM 4
Tuesday, November 4 - Melbourne Cup Day

Curriculum /Professional Practice Days 2025

Term 2: Friday June 6
Term 3: Monday July 21

Term 4: Monday November 3
               Friday December 19



School Captains
Report

Team BEAP had their ‘Bee Safe Garden’ grand opening on the 12th of March. We had a lot of
visitors including: John Mullahy, Lions Club, Nunawading Rotary, Whitehorse Vice Mayor and so

many more! Team BEAP also received a $1,000 check from Lion Clubs and it was very cool! 

Great job Team BEAP for all your hard work.

This week NAPLAN will finish for our Year 3s and 5s! 
Great job to everyone who did it and thank you to all the teachers that helped. 

A reminder that Wrapper Free Wednesday is back and Sophie and Toby are really keeping an
eye out for wrapper free lunch boxes. So remember, please don’t have plastic in your

lunchboxes, so we can help the planet one lunchbox at a time!

Joke of the Week!
This Week’s theme is… plants!

Q. Why wasn’t the cactus invited to hang out with the mushrooms? 
A. He wasn’t a fungi. 

Overall, this week has been fantastic and we can’t wait to see what happens next week. 

Just a reminder that cross country will be on 25th of March - which is next week! So
remember to have on your running shoes and wear your house colours!

Please remember that students are required to be in the classroom by 8:45AM. 

Kind regards,
Sophia and Emily - your School Captains
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Art Room
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P.E. News



Whole School
Activities



Well Done

W E E K  2 6 T H  F E B R U A R Y  2 0 2 5  

Student of 
the week

Harper C

3 / 4 S

Gabby

5 / 6 L

Nadia E

P / 1 B
Ava T

1 / 2 M



Birthdays.....

March Birthdays
21st Deneth R
22nd Zach C

April Birthdays
12th Sebastian K

15th Aadhav
16th Lani S
18th Avleen
19th Ian H

23rd Luna Q
30th James L
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